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December 9, 2019 
 
Inter-Tribal Council of Nevada 
Deserea Quintana, ITCN Executive Director 
680 Greenbrae Drive, Suite 265 
Sparks, Nevada 89431 
 
Dear Tribal Members: 
 
In accordance with established consultation guidelines, the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) is 
notifying Nevada tribes of the following proposed change in policy: 
 
The DHCFP is proposing to amend the Nevada State Plan, Attachment 3.1-F, to reflect the onboarding, effective January 
1, 2018, of the dental Prepaid Ambulatory Health Plan (PAHP) and the expiration, as of June 30, 2018, of the Primary Care 
Case Management (PCCM) contract. The dental PAHP, also known as the Dental Benefits Administrator (DBA), administers 
Nevada Medicaid dental benefits to recipients enrolled in a Managed Care Organization.   
 
There is no anticipated fiscal impact to the Tribal Government.  
 
If you would like a consultation regarding this proposed change in policy, please contact Crystal Biselli at (775) 684-3722 
to schedule a meeting. We would appreciate a reply within 30 days from the date of this letter. If we do not hear from 
you within this time, we will consider this an indication that no consultation is requested.  
 
Sincerely, 

/s/ Cody L. Phinney 
Deputy Administrator, DHCFP 
 
Cc: DuAne Young, Deputy Administrator, DHCFP 

Theresa Carsten, Managed Care Chief III, DHCFP 
Shauna Tavcar, Managed Care SSPSIII, DHCFP  
Briza Virgen, SSPS III, Medical Programs Unit, DHCFP 

 


